EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 7 August 2012
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Richard King (Vice Chair), Roger Harper, Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Peter Rawlinson, Bill Smyth, and Claire Finley (Clerk). 4 members of the public were also present.
1. Apologies: Richard Wall, Geraldine Dyer (Ward Councillor), Lois Tilden.
2. Declarations of interest: None.
3. The minutes of the meeting on 3 July 2012: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed: Pat Parr; seconded: Tim Oliver
4. Matters Arising from 3 July 2012
a. Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  The clerk would re-issue the email with the costs relating to repairs to the playpark and it would be discussed at the next meeting.  The clerk would make enquiries with the insurance company on the recommendation by Wicksteed that the fence around the skatepark be changed. 

Action: Clerk
b. Older Person’s Housing:  Richard King reported that he had held discussions with the relevant cabinet member of KCC as well as ABC who agreed to make Egerton a pilot as a ‘spoke to a hub’ in Charing.  It was agreed that it would be an exception site in terms of planning.  Richard King agreed to progress this further and report back.  Action: Richard King
c. Footpaths and stiles:
Pat Parr had reported the footpath Hazeldene Farm to Coach Road was overgrown but if KCC are slow to respond a working party of volunteers will be organised.  Tim Oliver reported Daisybank footpath was overgrown.  Alison Richey thanked Pat Parr for all her hard work.  Alison Richey reported that the school had discovered that it was responsible for the trees on Molly Steps footpath and would take the necessary action. 
Action: Pat Parr
d. Elm Close Signage:  Bill Smyth reported that the sign was in place.
e. Rural Fires:  The clerk had a response from KFR who noted they would ask the water company for a report on the water pressure. 










Action: Clerk
f. Cricket pitch drainage:  Bill Smyth will report back at the next meeting. 


Action: Bill Smyth
g. Fields in Trust: Roger Harper had received the paperwork and it was agreed that the non-charitable trust would suit the Glebe. Roger Harper agreed to return the necessary paperwork.  
 

Action: Roger Harper



h. Lower Rec Trees:   It was agreed that decisions relating to any fence or stake removal should be made by those on site working on a case by case basis. 
i. Emergency planning: This meeting has been re-scheduled and will be reported upon at a later date. 









Action: Pat Parr, Peter Rawlinson, Bill Smyth

j. Glebe Furniture:  Thanks were given to Bill Smyth for arranging the new picnic bench and disposing of the old one. 
k. Village Hall Extension Fund bank account: The clerk had obtained the necessary forms to open a separate account but would need some input by the Bank as to filling them in successfully. 


















Action:  Clerk
l. Devolving services from ABC to Parish level:  The clerk had responded to ABC that EPC is interested but requires more detail, particularly, the financial impact of taking on additional services and awaits a response.  


m. Code of Conduct and DPI forms: It was agreed that the revisions issued by ABC to the draft Kent code would be adopted.   Alison Richey and Richard King had drafted a letter regarding the intrusive nature of the DPIs to send to Damian Green, this was read out and agreed.  

n. Tree surgery:  Bill Smyth would report back at the next meeting on this subject. 

o. Hymns: The hymns agreed for ‘Back to Church Sunday’ are: For all the Saints, Thine be the Glory and Praise my Soul.  The clerk would pass on the selections. 








Action: Clerk
p. Financial changes/DCLG: It was agreed that the Finance sub-committee would look at the changes which could allow the Parish Council access to internet banking and would report back. 

Action: Richard King, Tim Oliver, Alison Richey, Peter Rawlinson
q. Broadband: A short note and a “make Kent quicker” postcard would be delivered and all residents would be encouraged to take part. 






Action: Clerk, Alison Richey, Bill Smyth
r. Parish Forum: Pat Parr reported on the Parish Forum meeting she had attended. Main points of discussion had been the code of conduct and the impact of parish plans on development.  Pat Parr asked Richard King to speak to Simon Cole of ABC to clarify whether ‘village envelopes’ were still relevant to planning. 


Action: Richard King
5. Correspondence (previously circulated unless marked *)
Action:

Broadband project update Kate North, ABC – see point q above
KALC DCLG consultation emailed 24/7 and guidance emailed on 6/8 – see point p above

Letter re Definitive Map and Rights of Way dated 17/7 – to Pat Parr only – Richard King pointed out that the footpath marked at Potters Forstal Farm was incorrectly marked.  



Action: Pat Parr

Highway priorities – to Richard King, Tim Oliver and Pat Parr only emailed 6/8.  KCC had a surplus which had been allocated to road re-surfacing.  Pat Parr had suggested Bedlam Lane.  Richard King would contact Annette Haigh to see what was available for Egerton. 




Action: Richard King, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr
ABC Paul Naylor re Council Tax benefit changes 6/8 and 19/7: Alison Richey noted that there would be a 10% reduction by ABC but vulnerable groups are ring fenced, this could lead to an increase in the precept to balance
Note:

*ABC planning development plan document modifications 

Kent Heritage Trees newsletter – emailed 19/7

*Clerks & Councils Direct magazine – July edition

*Countryside voice magazine – CPRE summer edition

Parish Forum Agenda – Pat Parr only emailed 13/7

BT Broadband Grant – Alison Richey only emailed 13/7

Fields in Trust newsletter – Roger Harper only emailed 13/7

Parish Forum paperwork – Pat Parr only emailed 19/7

KCC Consultation outcome on quality places – emailed 19/7

KALC Localism Conference (15/9) emailed 19/7

Kent Police Stakeholder newsletter – Lois Tilden only 12/7

KALC newsletter – emailed 12/7

CPRE newsletter – emailed 5/7

Ashford voice newsletter – emailed 5/7

KHS road closure Rock Hill Road from 6/8 –emailed 24/7

Ashford events 28/29 July emailed 24/7

ABC Key Decisions – emailed 31/7

KALC local area minutes from 18/7 – emailed 31/7

KCPFA newsletter – Bill Smyth only 6/8

6. Accounts
Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed: Roger Harper; Seconded: Tim Oliver
	Expenditure




	Cheque No
	£

	Wicksteed inspection
	1114
	170.40

	Heber (June mowing)
	1115
	382.24

	Picnic Bench for Glebe
	1116
	85.00

	Clerk Salary
	1117
	633.89

	HMRC 
	1118
	4.71

	Heber (July mowing)
	1119
	382.24

	
	
	

	Total expenditure
	
	1,658.48


Income:

	Coffee morning donation paid into deposit account 26/6
	70.00

	Coffee morning donation paid into deposit account from 25/7
	64.00

	
	

	Total Income received
	134.00


Bank Reconciliation as at 29 June 2012

Current Account latest Statement Balance as at 29 June = £9,908.49.  Less unpresented cheques as follows:

	Clerk Salary June
	1103
	633.89

	Heber
	1107
	382.24

	Glebe plants
	1108
	137.36

	Dell ink
	1109
	76.73

	Street party
	1110
	456.15

	Clerk Salary July
	1111
	633.69

	HMRC
	1112
	4.91

	Glebe plants
	1113
	10.00

	Total expenditure
	
	2,334.97


Actual balance = 7,573.52

7. Public Discussion

Alison Richey closed the meeting at 9.50pm for public discussion.  The meeting re-opened at 9.57pm.

8. Planning 

	12/00458/AS
	Willow Farm, Stonebridge Green Road, Egerton
Additional two block stable for temporary replacement of existing and eventual use as hay store and tack room
	Support. 


9. AOB
Steps:  It was agreed that a white or yellow strip of paint would be added to the steps down to the cricket pitch.  

Action: Bill Smyth 
Bus 123: It was noted that the Stagecoach service was currently not servicing the Forstal due to the road closure on Rock Hill Road.  
The meeting closed at 10.07 pm
Next meeting: Tuesday 4th September. 
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